
 
Staff Report 

 

 

TO:  Mayor and City Council Members 

FROM: Elizabeth Gibbs, Community Services Director 

DATE June 2, 2020 

SUBJECT:  Facility Generators – Ratification of Emergency Repairs 
  

Background and Analysis:  

The City of Beaumont owns eighteen generators that are located throughout the City 

and serve multiple facilities, including sewer lift stations.  Staff recently awarded a bid to 

The Pape Group, Inc., (formerly known as Yale Chase Equipment and Service, Inc.) to 

perform maintenance on all City owned generators, in an approximate amount of 

$20,000.  

 

During the maintenance, it was determined that several of the generators needed 

additional work, including new parts.  The additional repairs and parts have been 

contracted on an emergency basis due to the generators providing backup power to 

critical public safety facilities and sewer lift stations.  

Fiscal Impact: 

The costs to repair the generators will not exceed $50,000.  

 

Recommended Action: 

Ratify the costs associated with the emergency repairs to the City’s generators in 

an amount not to exceed $50,000. 

Attachments: 

A. Estimates from The Pape Group, Inc. 


